
E/IC/SC/22/150 

29th May, 2023 

Islamic Primary School 

Outbreak of Influenza Like Illness Infection in Class 4B 

Dear Parents, 

    Since three students in Class 4B have symptoms of Influenza Like Iillness (for example: cough, 

sore throat and fever, etc.) and asked for leave, the school reported to the Center for Health Protection 

and the Education Bureau.  According to instructions from the Centre for Health Protection, some 

special measures are taken for Class 4B until June 4.  If the school receives further guidance from the 

Education Bureau or Centre for Health Protection, we will notify students and parents as soon as 

possible. 

 

 In order to prevent the spread of Influenza Like Illness infection in our school, the school will take 

the following special measures: 

(1) 4B students and relevant staff must wear surgical masks on the school campus; 

(2) The school will use 1:49 bleach to disinfect 4B classroom everyday, as well as the school bus that 

the students take; 

(3) 4B students are not allowed to use special rooms, storybooks, toys and drinking fountains. Parents 

are requested to prepare enough drinking water for their children every day;  

(4) 4B students will not be able to participate in the Saturday interest classes on June 3;and 

(5) It is recommended that all P.4 students and relevant staff wear surgical masks on the school campus 

to reduce the risk of infection. 

 

We recommend that parents should always pay attention to the health status of their children. 

Before going to school, they must take their children's body temperature.  If parents find that their 

child has symptoms of Influenza Like Illness infection, including fever (mouth temperature higher than 

37.5
oC, or ear temperature higher than 38

 oC), cough and sore throat, etc., you must ask for leave for 

your child and allow your child to stay at home while seeking medical advice as soon as possible. 

Parents are also advised to arrange for their children to do the Rapid test for Covid-19 to ensure safety, 

and inform the school as soon as possible after being informed of the test results. Please take 

contingency measures. 

  

The school reminds students to pay attention to personal hygiene.  You may wish to refer to the CHP’s 

guidelines on proper hand hygiene and proper use of mask, which are accessible at the CHP webpage. 
https://www.chp.gov.hk/en/healthtopics/content/460/19728.html 

https://www.chp.gov.hk/en/healthtopics/content/460/19731.html 

https://www.chp.gov.hk/en/healthtopics/content/24/29.html 
 

   For any enquiries, please call the school at 2450 2270 to contact class teacher.  The school will 

notify students and parents as soon as possible if there is any latest progress. Wish the affected  

students and their families a speedy recovery. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

                                                                    

Ko Tak Yin 

Headmistress 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Reply Slip                         E/IC/SC/22/150 

Outbreak of Influenza Like Illness Infection in Class 4B 

Dear Headmistress, 

     I acknowledge the above notice on the Outbreak of Influenza Like Illness Infection in Class 4B.  

I will pay close attention to my child’s health.  

 

Parent’s Signature:                                    

Parent’s Name:                                 

Student’s Name:                    Class:             

Date:                                               
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